
PRESIDENT OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY 

27 August 2024 

Excellency, 

I have the honour to circulate herewith a letter dated 27 August 2024 from H.E. Mr. Neville 

Gertze, Permanent Representative of Namibia on behalf of the Co-facilitators of the 

intergovernmental preparatory process of the Summit of the Future. 

The co-facilitators circulate a revised draft of the Pact for the Future, which is now under 

silence procedure until 1 p.m., on Tuesday, 3 September 2024. 

Herein, I would like to inform that starting from today, 27 August 2024, and until H.E. Ms. 
Antje Leendertse resumes her duties, H.E. Mr. Thomas Peter Zahneisen, Charge d’ Affaires a.i., of 

Germany and H.E. Mr. Neville Gertze, Permanent Representative of Namibia, will work together 

with delegations to finalize the intergovernmental negotiations for the Pact for the Future. 

I thank all delegations for their flexibility and commitment to reaching consensus, and 

count on your continued support to ensure successful convening of this important Summit. 

For any additional information, please contact Ms. Nekwaya lileka, Adviser at my office 

by email: nekwaya.iileka@un.org 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest ie, 4 

Dennis Francis 

All Permanent Representatives and 

Permanent Observers to the United Nations 

New York


